PTA MEETING MINUTES

November 2, 2017

Meeting called to order at 3:02 pm.  H. Hall 2nd.

Members in attendance: Katherine Tilmans, Heather Hall, Kelley Stuart, Ingrid Yoder, Raegon Clutz, Rachel Barnhart and Tricia Hornick.

Treasurer Report: Heather Hall

Heather’s report represented activity through period ending 11/02/17.   The total funds available in checking and savings.is $10,785.48.  74 PTA memberships have been paid to the state.  The goal for Walk-A-Thon was to raise $4000 and that was surpassed with $4744 being raised this year. 

Principal Report:  Raegon Clutz

Mr. Clutz reports that all teachers should contact student parents by the end of November in lieu of parent conferences.  Parent/Teacher conferences were not built into the school calendar this year.    Pre-K has had its challenges but is going well and the kids are doing great.  Written books are needed for grades K through 2nd and the school has written the central office in order to get more books in school.  Monitors will be added to the portables as an increased security measure.  These monitors will allow teachers to see outside prior to letting students leave the portable.  The Maryland State Superintendent of Schools, Karen Soloman, will be visiting EKD on November 20th from 12:30-1:15 pm.  She will visit the magnet program classes while on her visit.

Old Business:

A. Walk-A-Thon:  Total expenses this year were $334.21; $44 was spent for the dare assembly.  The total budget was $400.  The biggest expense was for the Sky Zone rewards.  Ideas for next year are already being discussed.  It was requested a second obstacle course be available to students (perhaps outside).  It was a tight schedule to have the dare assembly one week after the Walk-A-Thon.  Next year, the committee would like to build in 2 or 3 weeks between the walk and assembly.  Also there may be a separate walk for Pre-k and kindergarten students.  Kindergarten students grew tired rather quickly this year.  Different locations for the walk were suggested and are to be considered for next year.  Overall the consensus was this year’s walk was a great success and everyone had fun.

B. Front Row:  The PTA board found a Walmart grant that could be used toward the teacher’s request to fund Front Row however it would have to be for next school year.  The PTA will pledge $1500 towards one app for Front Row if the school can fund the balance.  The PTA bylaws permit us from funding this year after year.  Mr. Clutz will take the information back to the staff and update the PTA board.

C. Clothing drive:  There is concern where will all the clothes be housed that are donated to the healthroom.  The nurse says there is some space but there is not much.  The PTA will first make a request on the PTA FB page to collect clothes.  If more clothes are needed after this initial drive, a request will be sent home for donations.

New Business:

A. Winter Craft Night:  This event will take place December 8th from 6-7:30 pm.  There is a budget of $300 for this event.  PTA will solicit volunteers ASAP and will send out a save the date notice.  There will also be a photo booth area this night in addition to the craft stations.

B. Walmart Activity:  The new, local store wants to sponsor an event at the school.  The PTA hasn’t heard from the Walmart contact which had reached out to Mr. Clutz.  The hope is to have Walmart sponsor the glow party or perhaps add a second dance to the calendar.  

C. Moms and Muffins:  This event is not set just yet.  Mr. Clutz will get more information from food services and then send the PTA board dates to consider.

Meeting adjourned at 3:54 pm.

Minutes submitted by Ingrid Yoder.

